STATE OF CONNECTICUT
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Application of The United Illuminating Company for a ) Docket 406
Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need )

for the Construction, Maintenance, and Operation of a )

Wireless Telecommunications Facility in Orange, )

Connecticut ) November 10, 2010

PRE-HEARING SUBMISSION OF THE UNITED ILLUMINATING COMPANY

The United Illuminating Company (“UI”) hereby submits its response to the October 27,
2010 Hearing Procedure memorandum issued by the Connecticut Siting Council (the
“Council”) in preparation for the November 16, 2010 hearing before the Council on UI’s
application for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the
construction, maintenance, and operation of a wireless telecommunications facility in
Orange, Connecticut (the “Project”):

L Witnesses
UI currently expects the following individuals to be witnesses at the hearing:

1. Ms. Kathleen Shanley, Director of Environmental, Facilities & Real Estate, The United
Iluminating Company, 801 Bridgeport Avenue, Shelton, CT 06484,

2. Mr. Steve Shingara, Senior Project Manager, The United Illuminating Company, 801
Bridgeport Avenue, Shelton, CT 06484.

3. Mr. Brian Horgan, Project Director, Central Facility, The United Illuminating Company,
157 Church Street, New Haven, CT 06506.

4. Mr. Michael P. Libertine, Director, Environmental Services, Vanasse Jangen Brustlin,
Inc., 54 Tuttle Place, Middletown, CT 06457-1847.

5. Mr. Curtis S. Johnson, Project Manager, Telecommunications, Black & Veatch
Corporation, 10950 Grandview Dr., Overland Park, KS 66210.

6. Other witnesses may be called, as necessary, to respond to the Council’s questions at the
hearing, or to address matters raised during the hearing.

1L Pre-File Testimony

UI has no pre-file testimony in this docket.



III.  Exhibits

The following exhibits are anticipated to be offered into evidence at the hearing:

W=

10705\1888\2464407.1

Application for Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need;
Municipal consultation materials;

Responses to Siting Council interrogatories;

October 6, 2010 letter to Marc Casey; and

Affidavit of Kathleen M. Shanley regarding sign noticing hearing.

Respectfully submitted,

THE UNITED ILLUMINATING COMPANY

By W)A%

Bruce L™ ¥1cDermott J
of Wiggin & Dana

One Century Tower

New Haven, CT 06508-1832
Telephone:  (203) 498-4400
Telefax: (203) 782-2889




